

## **Gainsborough Primary and Nursery School**

> Federation Headteacher: Mrs J Booth School Principal: Mrs J Nurse

> > 12th May 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

As you will remember Gainsborough received an additional remote monitoring inspection from Ofsted on 18<sup>th</sup> March.

You will find the visit letter, which outlines the inspector's findings on our website under the School Zone tab and 'Ofsted Report' or on the Ofsted website from 15<sup>th</sup> May.

You, as parents and carers of pupils at Gainsborough Primary and Nursery school, have already given us some very positive feedback about our provision in the current circumstances.

The letter from the lead inspector praises the school's systems for delivering remote learning as well as what teachers are doing to help pupils catch up now that the school has reopened. The school's provision for pupils with SEND and vulnerable pupils has been recognised as good.

The inspector left us with just one action point which was concerned with planning for foundation subjects. The inspector has asked us to make planning for these subjects as precise and well sequenced as it already is for English and maths.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you once again for your support for the school in these exceptional circumstances.

Mrs J Nurse School Principal











